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MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  Utah Public Service Commission 
 
From:  Division of Public Utilities 
   Chris Parker, Director 
  Energy Section 
   Artie Powell, Manager 
   Thomas Brill, Technical Consultant 
    
Date:  December 8, 2011 
 
Re: Rocky Mountain Power 2010 General Rate Case, Docket No. 10-035-124. 

 
 
As a follow-up to the 2010 Stipulation on Cost of Service, Rate Spread and Rate Design, the 
Division of Public Utilities (Division) requests that a technical conference be noticed and 
held in order to discuss outstanding issues.  The 2010 Stipulation on Cost of Service, Rate 
Spread and Rate Design, item 7 a, stated that “The Division agrees to request that the 
Commission schedule one or more technical conferences in this docket prior to the end of 
2011 so that interested parties can explore issues, calculation methodologies and policies 
relating to residential customer charges and minimum bills.”  The Division consulted with 
the Office of Consumer Services regarding scheduling this technical conference.  The 
Division and Office request one of the dates of January 23, 25, 26, or 30, 2012, for the 
technical conference. 
 
 
CC: Michele Beck, OCS 

 Dave Taylor, RMP 

Nancy Kelly, Western Resource Advocates 

Sophie Hayes, Utah Clean Energy 

Betsy Wolf, SLCAP 

 
 


